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November 27, 2019 
 
Nick Head-Petersen 
Senior Strategic Initiatives Lead 
Willet Green Miller Ctr., Level 2 
933 Ramsey Lake Rd 
Sudbury ON P3E6B5 
 
Re: A proposal to amend the Mining Act related to Closure Plan Amendments 
(ERO Number: 019-0794) 
 
Dear Mr. Head-Petersen,   
 
The Ontario Mining Association (OMA) appreciates the opportunity to comment on behalf 
of our members on the government’s Proposal to amend the Mining Act related to 
Closure Plan Amendments. Since our establishment in 1920, the OMA has been 
committed to improving the competitiveness of the mining sector in Ontario, while 
promoting safety and sustainability.  The association currently represents over 80 
members engaged in environmentally responsible mineral exploration, production and 
processing, including the world’s leading mining companies, research organizations, 
suppliers, contractors, and consultants. Our members strive for a balance between 
serving local communities and the economic needs of the province by remaining 
competitive on global markets, and protecting the natural environment to ensure a 
sustainable future. The OMA has a proud history of working in concert with the 
government and other partners to achieve these vital and often challenging goals.  
 
We share the government’s view that cutting red tape and improving the effectiveness of 
the regulatory regime in Ontario will help us achieve our economic goals, while building 
on our record of excellence in safety and environmental protection.  To this end, we have 
collaborated with MENDM through the Closure and Reclamation Best Management 
Practice working group to optimize reclamation and closure processes for Ontario sites. 
For OMA members, the ultimate goal of reclamation is to ensure that the mine site is host 
to a self-sustaining ecosystem that provides a healthy environment for plants, fish, 
wildlife and humans. OMA member companies show their commitment to reclamation by 
preparing for closure activities early in the mine life cycle and continually updating our 
plans as the project evolves to ensure the best possible outcomes. 
 
The government’s current proposal to require a filing or return of Closure Plan 
Amendments within 45 days of submission is certainly a step toward achieving our 
common goal of putting in place a process for effective closure planning that is fair and 
transparent. However, there are additional issues to consider when seeking solutions that 
would result in a much more effective regulatory process: 
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